
 
September 2019  

Reminder Notice to Parents 

Thank you for your continued support with entering and exiting the school safely at the 

beginning and end of each day. As you know pupil safety is our primary concern. 

As a reminder please can you ensure that you: 

 Do not park in the coned bus bay area. 

 Follow staff instructions when exiting the car park to allow staff to enable the buses 

to exit the coned area safely. 

 Drive carefully and with correct regard for the users of the site.  

 Drive at a maximum of 5 miles per hour. 

 Drive safely, with a full awareness of pedestrians and other vehicles around you.  

 Park to ensure you can DRIVE OUT of your space and NOT REVERSE into the road 

where pupils and parents may be crossing. If you must reverse, please refrain from 

doing so until the site has emptied. 

 Do not arrive on to the Gwyn site until 2.45pm and park safely to ensure we can exit 

older pupils safely from 3.05. The gates will be opened at this time. Pick up from the 

Nant building will begin at 3.05 and is for Nant children only.  

 Do not arrive too early to queue at the gates to enter the site, as this will cause 

problems, which can result in congestion on the public highway. 

 Pupils from the Gwyn building will not be released until parents arrive. Please do not 

be worried if you are running a little late because of these new arrangements.  

 Park in designated parking spaces and drop off bays only, do not double park or 

block other drivers. If you are directed to do park in an alternative space, please do 

not leave until it is safe to do so.  

 Only use disabled bays if you are the correct holder of a disability blue badge 

 If you are walking to school or are able to walk as an alternative to using your car, 

the gate from Llewellyn Street on the new footpath will be open at 2.50pm.  

 Ensure that children who are collected from school are fully supervised while they 

exit the site, including in car parks and on footpaths. 

 If your child walks home, please ensure they have good ‘road sense’ and use the 

resources on this website as a guide www.roadwise.co.uk if you are unsure. 

 Pupils’ behaviour on school and public transport must be exemplary and we 

encourage parents to revisit this with their children who use these facilities. 

For further information, please see our Traffic Management Plan which can be found on our 

website www.ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk/parents/transport.  

Best wishes 

 

Kirsty Retallick 

Headteacher 
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